

# THE HILTONE

**HILTONIA ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER** 

**FEBRUARY 1, 1982** 

**VOLUME 2, NO. 11** 

Hiltonia Association P.O. Box 7291 Trenton, New Jersey 08628

		N		

CALENDAR			
FEBRUARY 2	GROUND HOG DAY		
	Hiltonia Association		
	Exeuctive Board		
	109 Cadwalader 7:30PM		
FEBRUARY 3	TCCA MEETING		
	MCIA "Resource Recovery Project"		
FEBRUARY 12	LINCOLN'S BIRTHDAY		
FEBRUARY 14	HAPPY VALENTINE'S DAY		
FEBRUARY 22	WASHINGTON'S BIRTHDAY		
MARCH 2	Hiltonia Association		
	Executive Board		
	129 Cornwall 7:30 PM		
MARCH 9	HILTONIA ASSOCIATION		
	General Membership Meeting		
	Hiltonia Plan Presentation		
MARCH 10	TCCA MEETING		
MARCH 15	Feel like writing Hilltone Articles 109 Cadwalader		
MARCH 17	HAPPY ST. PATRICK'S DAY		

### HILTONIA ASSOCIATION -- 1982 BUDGET

REVENUES	1981	1982
Dues Block Party Christmas Party	1001.00 312.50	1000.00 500.00 200.00
Heritage Days Other	300.00	300.00 50.00
Checkbook Balance Savings	1724.16 1105.42 130.72	2050.00 601.87 137.87
Beginning Revenues Accounts Payable - January 12	2960.30	2789.74 433.61
Anticipated Available Funds for 1982		2356.13
EXPENSES		
Executive Committee Civic Committee Hospitality Committee Membership Committee Program Committee Publicity Committee Special Events	188.27 67.50 170.48 89.61 876.53 828.78	225.00 80.00 190.00 75.00 810.00 825.00 50.00
	2221.17	2180.00

# COVERED DISH DINNER DELIGHTS

March 1981

#### Claremont Diner-Restaurant "THAT SALAD"

cannada sinannan
2 thin carrots sliced
1 onion - sliced or
shredded
1 green pepper-sliced
or shredded

1 medium head

cabbana chraddad

4 tbl. sugar
3 tbl. water
10 tbl vinegar
4 tbl. salad oil
2 tsp. salt
2 cucumbers sliced

pepper to taste

# HOW TO PREPARE

Simply put all of the above in a large salad or mixing bowl and toss. Marinate all night or for several hours in the refrigerator. This salad is always better if made the day before and allowed to marinate. One other way to look at it is this ....always make more than enough. "THAT SALAD" can be used as a main course, with sandwiches or as an accompaniment to roast pork or baked ham.

Published by the Hiltonia Association; P.O. Box 7291, Trenton, New Jersey 08628; Circulation 350: 300 Residences, 20 City Hall, 20 Civic Associations; Cost per Issue: 25°; Yearly mailed subscription: \$3.00.

SUE PALMER

# CHRISTMAS IN HILTONIA

- \* Joe and Terry Shields and their children Sara and Joey of Kensington spent Christmas in Florida with Terry's parents and brother.
- \* John and Peggy Connolly of Renfrew spent Christmas in the Poconos.
- \* Eileen Robinson of Cadwalader spent Christmas in Connecticut with one of her four sons.
- \* Bob and Mary Sue Topper and children Curt, Kim, Renee, and Robby of Buckingham, spent Christmas week skiing in Vermont.
- \* Jock and Linda Reid and children Sara and Eric spent New Years in Rome, New York visiting Jock's parents.

# **CHILDREN AT CHRISTMAS**

On Tuesday, December 14, after being postponed because of an early pre-winter storm, the Blessed Sacrament PTA held their Christmas Party. The following children in the neighborhood participated in the Christmas Pageant which was directed by Gloria Teti of Glen Afton. Robert Paci of Cadwalader, Tommy Vogler, Renee Topper, Kim Topper and Camille West of Buckingham, Anthony Corrado of Renfrew, Dolores Smith of Cornwall and Cathy Schroth and Kevin Schroth of Hilvista.

The Nursery, Kindergarten and first grade sang "Are My Ears on Straight", "Dear Santa I Just Got the Measles", and "Santa Clause is Coming to Town". Those children were Robert Kyte, Amy Kyte and Amy Stellitano of Cadwalader, Jonathon Welle and Susan Shelingoski of Buckingham, Paul Cirillo and Rene Cirillo of Kensington, Damon Priest and Nikki Priest of Stuyvesant, and Sara Reid of Renfrew.

The Second Graders, Judd Welle of Buckingham, Anne Marie Cirillo of Kensington and Lorrette Schroth of Hilvista sang C-H-R-I-S-T-M-A-S. The Third Graders, Peggy Donnelly of Buckingham, Allison Jedynak of Stuyvesant and Randi Kyte of Cadwalader were in a play, "Dear God What Is Christmas?".

- \* Greg and Doris Smith and their daughters Sarah, Dolores and Lauren of Cornwall were all under the weather.
- \* Bill and Roberta Anderson and son Billy of Cadwalader spent Christmas in Glens Falls, New York visiting Roberta's Mom.
- \* Denise Mortimer of Stuyvesant had her mom visiting from Virginia several days before Christmas. Mrs. Mortimer came to check on Denise who wasn't feeling well. Denise missed Hiltonia's Christmas Party, but we hope her mom enjoyed it.
- \* Louis and Rose Linowitz of Cornwall vacationed in Italy.
- \* Glenn and Sue Palmer of Renfrew spent Christmas in Wisconsin with relatives. Sue said it was cold! Wish they had left the cold weather in Wisconsin.

### **CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY**

The Hiltonia Association's Children's Christmas Party was held on Saturday, December 19, 1981 at Parkway Pizza. **Joe** and **Judy Priest** of Stuyvesant were chairperson. The children all enjoyed pizza and a visit and gift from Santa. **Stu Anderson** of Kensington assisted the Priests'.

#### **ELLARSLIE WREATH**

On Wednesday evening, December 9, 1981, Charles Leonard of Kensington met with Pat Flores, Denise Mortimer, Linda Reid, Gloriann Kyte, and Joan Anderson at the Anderson house on Kensington to show them how to make a Christmas wreath. With the use of lotus pods, walnuts, greens and ribbon, a beautiful wreath was made for display in Ellarslie through the Christmas season.

#### **ELLARSLIE CHRISTMAS PARTY**

The Ellarslie Christmas Party was held on Sunday, December 13, 1982. Those Hiltonians who attended were Joan and Stu Anderson, Ken and Gloriann Kyte, Bob and Mary Sue Topper, Pat Flores and Denise Mortimer.

# GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING January 12, 1982

The Hiltonia Association General Membership Meeting was held on January 12, 1982 at the home of Evelyn Ogden and Janet Jessel on Buckingham.

Chances were sold for a box of wine to help pay for a vest for a Trenton policeman. (See article on **VEST A COP.**)

Steve Schragger presented the 1982 budget which was accepted by the membership. It was noted that the association should consider raising the membership dues for 1983. The Hiltonia dues are a bargain and have not been affected by the inflation since 1935.

The following business took place and additional information is provided in the newsletter:

- \* Peter Aluotto gave a progess report on Housing, Incorporated.
- \* Ellen Wry gave a report on the Civic Improvement Committee.
- \* Linda Reid gave a membership report. As of January 12, the membership was 178. (Please pay your dues to help keep your organization rolling!)
- \* Denise Mortimer reported on the Program Committee.
- \* Heritage Days has been scheduled for June 5 and 6. Hiltonia will again be looking for volunteers.
- \* Evelyn Ogden encouraged the membership to pay particular attention to the selection of a new superintendent of schools for Trenton.
- \* The election results were tabulated and announced.

Editor's Note: This general membership meeting was one of our best attended meetings. This is an encouraging note and a wonderful way to begin 1982. However, there are so many names and faces missing. Won't you consider coming out to our next meeting? Your presence is welcomed, your ideas are needed, your friendship is valued!

At the conclusion of the meeting, **Joan Anderson**, Past President, was presented with a gavel as a rememberance of the association's appreciation for her many, many hours of work and guidance. Thank you from all your neighbors! Being president of any organization is not an easy task.

# HILTONIA HOLIDAY PARTY December 19, 1981

The Hiltonia Association Holiday Party was held in the home of Jock and Linda Reid of Renfrew on December 19, 1981. Everyone had a wonderful time nibbling on the snacks which were prepared by Joan Anderson and Bran and Eilen Wry. Entertainment was provided by Rita and Alan LaBel's daughter who is a singer.

# **IIIHOW MUCH HOT WATER!!!**

Tub Bath	10-15 gals.
Shower	8-12 gals.
Automatic Washer	20-50 gals.
Automatic Dishwasher	11-16 gals.
Hand Washing Dishes	9-24 gals.
	a fall of the second

#### **VEST A COP**

The Hiltonia Association is donating a vest to the Trenton Police Department in memory of the late Norm Walton. Norm Walton was the first Chairman of the Security Committee in Hiltonia after the Association's revival and was still actively engaged in this role at the time of his death. Norm's wife, Betty and daughters Chris and Beth are residents of Renfrew.

At the last general membership meeting, a raffle was held to help raise money to for the vest. The raffle netted \$28.00. If any Hiltonians would like to contribute to this worthwhile cause, your donations are welcomed. Send your check to Steve Schragger at 24 Hilvista or Ken Kyte at 109 Cadwalader. Please specify the purpose of your donation.

Giann Palmer of Renfrew is Hiltonia's present Security Chairperson. Glenn has been working closely with Bill Lucas of the Crime Prevention Unit. The Police Department has been most cooperative on Hiltonia's behalf. At the last general membership meeting, many incidences of police involvement in the area were called to the memberships attention. The police are on our scene!

Vests are distributed in the Trenton Police Department on a lottery basis and cost approximately \$200.00 apiece. Consider a contribution to this worth cause. Maybe Hiltonia can buy two.

### **MEMBERSHIP**

The membership roster as of January 22, 1982 appears on the center page of the February issue of the Hilltone. If you have any questions, please call **Linda Reid** at 394-2314.

The membership as of Januray 22 is 187 residents. If you do not wish to become a member, would you consider making a donation to help meet the cost of running this association which services over 300 families.

If your name is not on the list, you may send your dues to Linda Reid, 212 Renfrew. Join to-day for '82.

#### PUBLICITY COMMITTEE

The Publicity Committee consists of the Editor of the Hilltone and the 17 Block Representatives. The Publicity Committee is responsible for preparing and distributing all flyers and newsletters.

Last year there were 6 issues of the Hilltone, 1 issue of a children's paper and 14 flyers. Each flyer costs approximately \$16.00 while the Hilltone runs approximately \$80.00 an issue. The Hilltone is 25° per issue or about \$1.50 a year at today's costs. However, the cost of paper rises and rises.

Everyone in Hiltonia receives flyers and newsletters. You need not be a member. Many members question this kind of expense, but also many feel that we must keep all residents informed. We need to hope that non-members will want to get involved.

One of the biggest expenses in this association is for printing. If you enjoy reading the newsletter and if you want to know what's going on in your Neighborhood and in your City, won't you consider joining the association so that we can continue to keep this neighborhood informed.

Publishing the Hilltone is a big job. It requires writing and collecting articles from other members, gathering information, typing all the articles, pasting the articles in the proper form, having it printed, and at last distributing it. If you would like to get involved in any of these steps, please let the editor know. You need not have experience. This can be a very valuable learning experience. Would you like to try one issue?

# Some Interesting Facts

Did you know that Proctor and Gamble (P & G) makes the following soaps: Camay (1927), Coast (1974), Ivory (1879), Kirk's (1930), Lava (1928), Safeguard (1963), and Zest (1952). And you thought Soap was Soap!

# PETER ALUOTTO -- NEIGHBOR AT WORK

In the February 1, 1981 issue of the Hilltone, Peter Aluotto of Stuyvesant wrote an article in the Hilltone entitled, "Community Development Block Grant -- a program." In this article Peter describes the birth of his idea to use Community Block Development Grant money in the West ward for the rehabilitation and resale of now vacant and abandoned buildings, the purpose of which is to attract stable moderate income families to the West Ward and return these buildings to the tax rolls.

Peter's idea was presented to the Hiltonia Association at a General Membership Meeting at which time the members voted to approve his plan. The idea was then presented to serveral other West Ward Associations where Colonial Avenue was selected as the target area and finally, to gain broad base support, to the TCCA (Trenton Council of Civic Associations). On January 7, 1981, the proposal was presented to City Council under the aegis of the TCCA who agreed to act as the project sponsor. The concept was melded into another project that the City had been working on - Housing Development Corporation.

Peter kept working on this concept and West End Avenue was selected as the target area. At long last and only two years after its conception, Housing Incorporated was born when the corporation was awarded \$109,000, not quite as much as Peter had hoped for but a good start. The target area was moved to Colonial Avenue (Peter's original choice) and 10 houses were selected for rehabilitation, 7 of which are owned by the City and 3 of which the City will acquire from the Veterans Administration. These 10 houses will be rehabilitated and sold in the not too distant future. Stu Anderson of Kensington, as president of the TCCA, will sit on the board of Housing, Incorporated.

Editor's Note: The Hiltonia Association is proud of the work Peter has done in seeing that Housing, Incorporated became a reality. We all wish the corporation much success.



### CLASSIFIED

Wanted to buy, Children's or Adult's Bedroom furniture. Please call 396-1261.

# BLOCK REPRESENTATIVE

The editor is looking for a Block Representativbe on the first block of Kensington from Hilvista to Stanley. There are 15 homes. The Block Representative delivers flyers and newletters for the association. It is a great way to meet your neighbors, to help your association. Can you join the already hard work reps. We'd love to have you on board.

# JIM FERRELL nominated for SCHOOL SELECTION COMMITTEE

At the January 12, 1982 General Membership Meeting, Jim Ferrell of Stuyvesant was nominated by the membership to represent Hiltonia on the Selection Committee for a new superintendent of schools. A letter has been sent to the Board of Education notifying them of his representation.

A meeting was held on February 2 at Junior 3 from 7:30 to 9:30 PM. This was the West Ward's chance to air their views on what is needed in a school superintendent in Trenton.

# ??INTERESTED IN GENEALOGY??

If you have an interest in genealogy (the study of family histories), you are not alone. Lee Lybarger of Cornwall would like to talk to you. Call Lee at 396-1099.

# A Request from CITY HALL

Mr. Capone, of the City Department of Public Works, has asked that we pass along a request to Hiltonia residents. City ordinances require that tree branches and logs be cut to a maximum of 4 feet and placed at curbside on the morning of scheduled garbage collection days. They should not be placed in the road along with leaves raked form your yard, as this creates a hazard. Unless logs and branches are properly prepared for collection, they will not be picked up. In the past, Mr. Capone has sent a truck and front end loader for such debris, but he will not be able to provide this special service in the future.

**ELLEN WRY** 

# THINK SPRING!!!

#### **NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS**

On December 5, 1981 Pat Flores, Joan Anderson, Denise Mortimer and former Hiltonia resident Arlene Pareda held a surprise party, "Peg's Post Partum Party", to welcome Peggy Connolly's new baby, Rory. The Connollys' live on Renfrew.

Mary Lou Armiger of Cornwall was installed as treasurer of the Urban League of Metropolitan Trenton, Inc. at the organization's annual dinner on January 27 at the Capitol Plaza Hotel.

Renee Topper, daughter of Bob and Mary Sue Topper of Buckingham was a winner in the essay contest held in conjunction with Fire Prevention Week. Carl Hastedt of Stuyvesant was a recipient of a special award at the presentation ceremony.

# HILTONIA PLAN UPDATE

The committee formed to update and revise the *Hiltonia Plan* has nearly completed its work and will present the revised plan to the general membership at the March Meeting.

The committee has asked the City to replace approximately 35 trees as requested by homeowners who returned questionnaires by early December. Approximately 15 forms have been returned since then and a supplementary list has been submitted to the City asking that those homeowners be given trees as well. If you have not returned a form and want the City to plant a tree between the curb and sidewalk near your property, please contact Ellen Wry (121 Buckingham) or one of the committee members: Larry Carter, Joan Anderson, Myrna Kushner, Greg Smith, Ken Kyte, Harvey Stern and Norma Stern. Trees will be planted after a City survey is completed in early Spring.

The committee also asked the City to do some road repairs in the neighborhood. The City Department of Public Works (Mr. Tuccillo) reports that much of the work was done early December and that the remaining work will be done in the Spring.

The new plan contains two areas which involve all of us: maintenance and use of Cadwalader Park and the problem of badly deteriorated properties in the neighborhood. The latter is a rare occurence, but where it exists, it has caused sufficient concern that several homeowners have asked the Association for help. Please watch for notice of the March meeting date so that we can hear from you on this and have your suggestions on other aspects of the plan as well.

The committee and your officers need to know your views so that the Association can continue to make your neighborhood a place to be proud of. We hope to hear from you and to see you at the March meeting.

# Happy Birthday to:

JANUARY - Andrea Castro (1), Sara Sheilds(7), Christopher Donnelly (14), Gregory Busch (6), Michael Busch (9), Shawna Williams (6).

FEBRUARY - Sara Smith (4), Damon Priest (4), Robby Topper (3), Jordan Priest (1), Curt Topper (15).

# A late Happy Birthday to: DECEMBER - Jason Noggah (1).

Editor's Note: Birthdays will be announced as follows: February Newsletter - January and February Birthdays; April Newsletter - March and April Birthdays; June Newsletter - May and June Birthdays; August Newsletter - July and August Birthdays; October Newsletter - September and October Birthdays; December Newsletter - November and December Birthdays. If your child's birthday has not been included in the Newsletter, please call Gloriann Kyte at 392-6036. You may call anytime. Don't wait for the next issue.

# !!!BABYS BABYS BABYS!!!

A quick recount of babies in Hiltonia shows that from February 1978 when Sara Smith was welcomed to Hiltonia through October 1979 when Scott Shelingoski made his entrance, there were 10 boys and 5 girls added to the population of Hiltonia. (Of course we added a few and lost a few through moves.)

Between August 1980 when **Derrick Milner** came to call Hiltonia home until January 1982 when our newest additon **Elizabeth Butterfield** arrived, the Hiltonia population increased by 7 girls and 5 boys.

Interestingly since January 1978, there have been 15 boys and 12 girls. The law of averages wins again. Also, there seems to be an area in Hiltonia that has a better climate for babies. If you draw a line from the corner of Buckingham and Stuyvesant to the middle of the 100 block of Kensington then the the middle of the 200 block of Cornwall, you have constructed Hiltonia's Nursery Triangle. Since last July, there have been 5 girls and 1 boy born in the Triangle. Any new additions?

# Congratulations to:

- \* Rob McCombe and his wife, Vivian of Kensington on the birth of their daughter, Robin on November 29.
- \* Scott and Sheree Butterfield of Kensington on the birth of their daughter, Elizabeth Sheree on Thursday, January 14, 1982. Elizabeth weighed 6 pounds, 8 ounces.

# WELCOME TO HILTONIA

Here's how the Birthdays add up:

	1978	
Sara Smith		2-15-78
Damon Prie	st	2-19-78
Adam Bitte	rman	6-16-78
Adam Casti	ro	9-21-78
Bobby Kyte	(* ISL)	10-10-78
*Daniel Zw	illenburg	11-21-78
Leigh Lever	nthal	12-12-78
	1979	
Robby Topp	per	2- 6-79
*Billy Ande		3-19-79
Eric Reid		5-13-79
Toni Stellita	ano	6- 1-79
Lauren Smi	th	8-10-79
Joshua We	lle	10- 3-79
Scott Sheli	ngoski	10- 8-79
Marissa Ma		11-21-79
	1980	
Derrick Mil	ner	8-26-80
Joseph Pul	kala	11-26-80
Jason Nog		1280
i svinstil mas	1981	
Andrea Cas	stro	1-25-81
Jordan Prie	est	2-21-81
Jennifer Me	cHugh	6-26-81
Kelly Jedyr	nak	7-15-81
Marianne A	duotto	9-25-81
Rebecca V	ierya	10-18-81
Rory Conne		11- 8-81
Robin McC		11-29-81
all Law as 30	1982	
Elizabeth E	Butterfield	1-14-82

<sup>\*</sup>moved to Hiltonia 1981

#### From the President:

As you read this issue of the Hilltone, please take note of the associations continuing activities, projects, accomplishments and most important the need for assistance. One of the most important points raised at our election meeting was engendered in Pete Aluotto's statement - "The GREAT success of the Hiltonia civic association is all due to the contributions of time and effort made by Hiltonia residents." As this year's president I need at least a small investment of time from each of you to continue providing a better neighborhood for us all. If there is an activity or committee in which you have an interest, please call the appropriate chairman with your offer of assistance.

I would like to express my most sincere thank yous to Joan Anderson, our past president, for her many hours and efforts. As I already become involved in the associations many activities, I am even more aware of the personal sacrifices which she has made over this past year. Thank you Joan.

Ken Kyte President

# !!!DATES DATES DATES!!!

The Hiltonia Association Executive Board has set the following dates for general membership meetings for 1982. Please make note of them.

March 9, 1982 May 11, 1982 September 14, 1982 November 9, 1982 and January 11, 1983

# For Your Information:

The text of New Jersy bills and their legislative status can be secured by writing Bill Room, State House, Trenton, New Jersey 08625 or by calling Legislative Information 800-792-8630.

# OFFICERS

President - Ken Kyte 109 Cadwalader (392-6036)

Vice President - Lee Lybarger 129 Cornwall (396-1099)

Treasurer - Steve Schragger 24 Hilvista (392-4990)

Corresponding Secretary - Denise Mortimer 1490 Stuyvesant (393-9705)

Recording Secretary - Marion Vogler 107 Buckingham (393-5632)

#### **EXECUTIVE BOARD**

Civic - Ellen Wry 121 Buckingham (695-4372)

Hospitality - Joyce Walukiewicz 15 Cadwalader

Membership - Linda Reid 212 Renfrew (394-2314)

Program - Lee Lybarger 129 Cornwall (396-1099,

Publicity - Gloriann Kyte (396-7204)

Joe Vuono

1455 Stuvvesant

109 Cadwalader (392-6036) Worthy Projects - Rita Carney

10 Renfrew (396-9351)
Constitution & By Laws - Lee Lybarger
129 Cornwall (396-1099)

Security - Glenn Palmer 205 Renfrew (393-0103)

Special Projects - Bob Topper 103 Buckingham (393-0432)

Historian - Roberta Anderson 117 Cadwalader (392-8802)

### REPRESENTATIVES

TCCA: Stu Anderson (393-3416)
Alternate: Ken Kyte (392-6036)
Alternate:

Pride in Trenton: Alternate:

Friends of Cadwalader Park:
Alternate:

#### **HILTONIA ASSOCIATION QUIZ**

How much do you know about the Hiltonia Association? Here is a self-scoring quiz for your information and amusement. Circle your answers below and check yourself against the correct answers at the bottom of the quiz.

- To be a member of the Hiltonia Association, you must:
  - (a) be a homeowner.
  - (b) earn more than \$50,00 per year.
  - (c) drive a cadillac.
  - (d) none of the above.
- The Hiltonia Association is run by:
  - (a) a paid staff of professional organizers.
  - (b) the City of Trenton.
  - (c) members who volunteer their time for the benefit of their neighbors.
  - (d) the Democratic Party.
- 3. Which of the following is an example of the Hiltonia Association's Activities?
  - (a) the annual block party.
  - (b) the covered dish dinner.
  - (c) the children's Easter Egg hunt.
  - (d) all of the above.
- 4. The Hilltone is:
  - (a) published by the Trenton Times.
  - (b) delivered free to Hiltonia Association members.
  - (c) delivered free to all Hiltonia residents.
  - (d) a waste of Gloriann Kyte's time.
- The Hiltonia Crime Watch Program was started by:
  - (a) the Hiltonia Association.
  - (b) the mayor.
  - (c) somebody on Buckingham Avenue.
  - (d) the FBI.
- 6. The Hiltonia Association is involved in:
  - (a) the Trenton Council of Civic Associations.
  - (b) the West Ward Alliance.
  - (c) the Heritage Days Festival.
  - (d) all of the above.
- 7. The Hiltonia Association's General Meetings are:
  - (a) attended by invitation only.
  - (b) held in secrecy when everyone is out of town.
  - (c) held in the Governor's Executive Conference Room.
  - (d) open to all residents of Hiltonia.

- 8. Which of the following is a good reason to join the Hiltonia Association?
  - the Hiltonia Association will help me to meet my neighbors and make new friends.
  - (b) the Hiltonia Association needs my help to make this neighborhood a better place to
  - (c) one out of every three residents is already a member.
  - (d) all of the above.
- 9. Hiltonia Association dues are:
  - (a) \$.50 per year per adult.
  - (b) \$5.00 per year per adult.
  - (c) \$50.00 per year per family.
  - (d) used to send the executive board members to Atlantic City.
- The best time to join the Hiltonia Association is:
  - (a) right after the City inspects your sidewalk.
  - (b) right before the City inspects your sidewalk.
  - (c) right after you've repaired your sidewalk.
  - (d) right now.

#### SCORING

- 9-10 correct: You are probably already a member.
- 7- 8 correct: If you are not a member, perhaps you should be.
- 5- 6 correct: You probably just moved in --READ your Hilltones.
  - 0- 4 correct: Don't call us, we'll call you.

contributed by Peter Aluotto

ANSWERS 1.d 2.c 3.d 4.c 5.a 6.d 7.d 8.d 9.b 10.d